
Storm Water Coalition Minutes  
SEPTEMBER 25, 2014 

Utah County Public Works Conference Room 
2855 South State Street, Provo Utah 84606 

 
1.   Welcome and Roll  

 
2. Storm Water Instructor update 
 www.google.com.  

Click on apps on the top right  
Click on calendar  
Log in by Username:  utahstormwater@gmail.com.  

   Password:  Pollution 
Jenny Devlin is scheduling dates with the schools to take the Storm Water outreach program to 
them. The schedule can be viewed online. See the information above to find out when she will be 
visiting the schools in your cities. All Coalition members are encouraged to go and see the 
presentation.   
  

3. Annual Storm Water Reports are due on October 1, 2014.  Glen Tanner sent out to each City the 
updated City information. If you did not receive it, please contact him by email.  If there are some 
Cities that need an extension, contact Nestor Gallo and he will present this to USWAC in hopes to 
prevent a City from receiving a fine.  

 
4.   Interlocal Agreement copies can be emailed to each coalition member. If there are any in need of 

another copy, request one by emailing Glen Tanner.  
 
5. Annual APWA Conference is scheduled for September 30 and October 1, 2014 at the South 

Towne Expo Center. Registration information has been emailed to all Coalition members. The link 
is http//:utah.apwa.net. New Storm Water Coalition City members are invited to meet with Nestor 
Gallo the day prior to the conference for assistance if you need help with reports.  

 
6. RSI training and certification is scheduled for September 29, 2014 scheduled through the APWA 

web site. The Coalition will send 2-3 individuals. The elected attendees at this point are Ryan 
Peterson and Ryan Johnson.  

 
7.  There is a need for a new USWAC representative to represent the Storm Water Coalition. This 

coming year will be an important year regarding storm water policies and procedures. It is 
important that the new representative be alert to speak up in regards to policy and procedures that 
will be implemented. Policies implemented can lead to legal ramifications later if the policy is not 
followed closely by each City. An important aspect of this position will be communication 
between what has been discussed at the USWAC meetings and conveying that to the Coalition. 

Volunteers for nominees spoke up to present themselves for the position. Jonathan Saluone from 
Provo City volunteered to represent the Coalition. Glen Tanner will send an email out with his 
contact information. Contact Glen Tanner with any questions.  

 
8. New Construction General Permit training classes will be scheduled in the future. The information 

will be sent out via email to all members.  
 
9. Discussion on Excal videos – new training video titled “SPCC Oil & Water – Do NOT Mix”. Cost 

$510. Also, discussion on IDDE – a grate concern (Public Outreach) License Agreement for 
access to video feed that can be put on community television, video feed during fairs or 
celebrations, etc. Cost is $3,265.00 for all coalition members based on population of participating 
cities. Contact Glen Tanner if you are interested in purchasing this program. Contact Glen if you 
wish to have the company send a free sample video.  

 
10. It has been five years since the last Market Research Study that was done by BYU for monitoring 

Storm Water Awareness. It was presented to the Coalition once again to have BYU follow up with 
a new study. The Coalition approved to have a study done. The cost of the study is around 
$5000.00. Other bids will be gathered from other sources like UVU. It is expected the BYU cost 
will come in less expensive since they have done the study in the past and already have a template 
setup for the study.  The question came up as to what survey questions would be asked on the 
study. It was presented to the Coalition to send to Glen any lists of questions they would prefer to 
have on the survey. Each City will receive a CD and Booklet with the final statistics of awareness.    



Glen Tanner reported that awareness among the fourth graders in school has increased. Calls have 
come into the County from parents asking how to dispose of the oil from their cars explaining that 
their child had learned in school oil has to be discarded in proper receptacles.  This has shown that 
the storm water outreach programs are working and now perhaps more focus should be placed on 
the higher grades of older students.   

  
 A question was discussed regarding using advertising on the vehicles that City or Public works use 

to help inform the public about the awareness about only “Rain in the Drain”. This will be 
reviewed so that all the designs are copy right protected and unified in the whole state.   

   
11. Sub-committees Updates – Nothing to Correlate.  
 A. Inspection Committee - Ryan Johnson (Orem City), Juan Garrido (Springville City), Don 

Overson (Vineyard City),  Mark Atwood (Pleasant Grove City), Scott Allen (Provo City), 
Jeff Maag (Cedar Hills City) 
 

 B. Education committee - Steve Johnson (Orem City), Glen Tanner (Utah County Public 
Works), Paul Miller (Lindon City) 

  It was proposed that the Education committee look into designing an outreach program 
for the High Schools to have students create a ‘you tube’ video or poster, regarding Storm 
Water “Rain in the drain” awareness offering a winning student or team a $100 prize.   
 

C.  Discharge Committee - Nestor Gallo (American Fork City), Stan Orme (Orem City), 
Rustin Porte r(Springville City), Don Renyolds (ACCENA Group) 

 
D. Post Construction Committee – Jered Johnson (Spanish Fork City), Rick Sabey (Orem 

City), Curtis Chatwin (Lehi City), Juan Garrido (Springville City) 
 
12. State Storm Water Meeting USWAC 
 As a Coalition, it was asked that it be presented to USWAC that there are difficulties with the 

NOIs. Nestor will present this to at the next USWAC meeting. 
 
13. Part of a Webinar presentation by Nestor Gallo/ American Fork City: “Water Rights vs Water 

Quality” was shown as a sound presentation with slides. To have this emailed to your office 
contact Nestor Gallo with your email and contact information. The rest of the presentation can be 
viewed with each storm water crew at your own convenience.   

 
14. Other Business 
 Discussion regarding the Storm Water General Plan Permit will be expiring this next year. Every 

five years it is reviewed and a new draft is adopted. Division of Water Quality creates a draft. The 
new draft goes out for public notice for thirty days. Comments are received and reviewed. 
Revisions are made.  The draft goes out for public comment again for thirty days. The process 
continues until all revisions are completed and there are no more comments. At that point, the 
Permit is approved. The last General Plan Permit was presented in 2008 and adopted in 2010. It 
was agreed that as a body the Coalition would go over the permit to review the new permit 
presented to make needed comments and send it to USWAC as a coalition.  

 
   
   
The next scheduled meeting will be on Thursday, December 4, 2014 10AM at the Utah County Public 
Works building at 2855 South State Street, Provo. Meeting Adjourned 


